All Unit Heads Meeting
3-19-19
Curriculum Updates

Core Education Course Reapproval
Planning is underway to begin reviewing courses during summer 2019 for reapproval under the new Senate-approved criteria.  This applies to all existing courses that currently meet an Area of Inquiry (formerly “Group-satisfying) or the old multicultural requirement (now replaced with US: Difference, Inequality and Agency and Global Perspectives requirements).

Currently, about 35 departments have committed to submit 252 courses for reapproval during summer 2019. Ron will be contacting all of those department/program heads reminding them of the courses they’ve committed to submit this year.

The Office of the Provost will provide 2 additional trainings during Spring 2019 term for faculty who will be submitting courses for summer 2019 review.

Wednesday, April 10
1:00 - 2:30 p.m.
Knight Library Browsing Room

Thursday, April 11
8:30 - 10:00 a.m.
Knight Library Browsing Room

Resources and deadlines for this process can be found here: https://provost.uoregon.edu/core-education-course-approval-process

New Senate-approved Department/Program Honors Guidelines
The Senate approved new guidelines for department/program honors effective Fall 2019. Among other things, it is no longer allowable to have GPA-only honors in departments or programs, and clear criteria and processes for pursuing and receiving departmental/program honors are to be published in the catalog. The Undergraduate Council is charged with approval of requirements and changes to those requirements.

Because units need to time to discuss and revise their criteria, and publish those criteria in the catalog, updates can be made during the 2019-20 academic year for the 2020-21 catalog. Any new or revised honors requirements should follow existing processes for updating curricular requirements.

See new guidelines here: https://provost.uoregon.edu/honors-program-guidelines
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Migration to CourseLeaf for New and Revised Curriculum 
We are migrating to CourseLeaf to manage new and revised curriculum reviews. This is the same system we currently use for course review and approvals. This system will help us better track and manage approval workflows for proposals in process. As part of this migration, all existing programs in the university catalog have been migrated into the new system. 

This migration has resulted in a slight change to the way catalog edits are done. From this point forward, any changes to the “course of study’ sections of catalog pages will have to be done in the program approval section of the CourseLeaf system. Catalog editors will see a link to that system when they attempt to do catalog edits in the catalog program. The interface is the same but editors will see many additional questions on that page. For now, editors can ignore those questions and just update the “course of study” section as needed. When submitted, this will forward the change into a workflow but we’ve truncated the workflow for this year to ease catalog edits.  The workflow goes to Ron Bramhall in the Office of the Provost and then to Scott Skelton, Catalog Editor.

For new programs that have already been approved this year during Fall and Winter terms, we will be entering that information into the system in the Office of the Provost so that catalog pages can be updated.

The Office of the Provost will provide a training during Spring term for curriculum coordinators and catalog editors in each school/college. 

Friday, April 5
10:00 - 11:30 p.m.
Location TBA

If you would like to attend, please contact Carolyn Vogt, carolynv@uoregon.edu in the Office of the Provost. For questions regarding this change or how to manage edits and proposals for the remainder of this year, contact Ron Bramhall, rcb@uoregon.edu.



